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Warmingham CE Primary School 
School Lane, Warmingham 

Cheshire. CW11 3QN 
Tel: 01270 526260 

 
Principal of Warmingham: Kate Appleby 

Executive Head of RCSAT: Nic Badger 
 

School Diary for the Week 
Beginning: 

8th May 2023 
 

Sunday 
Coronation Service 
St Leonard’s Church 

11:30am 
 

Monday 
Bank Holiday 
School Closed 

 
Tuesday 

KS2 Hockey Club – 
spaces available 

 
Wednesday 

KS2 Netball Club 
 
Thursday 

Y3-5 – Love Music Trust 
lessons 

Eco Club 
 
Friday  

OWN CLOTHES DAY – 
Bring in a Jazzy Jar for the 

Wakes. 
Choir 

Saturday 
Warmingham Wakes 

 

 
 Mrs Wright 

 
 

‘Let Your Light Shine’ 
Matthew 5:16 

Dear Parents, 
It’s been a couple of busy weeks in school with KS2s residential and 
completing our coronation projects.    Residentials are always one of 
the highlights of the school year for the children and the staff.   
Squirrels and Badgers Class spent three fun filled days in Pensarn 
Harbour rock climbing on real cliff faces, developing their survival 
skills, kayaking, canoeing, orienteering, playing on the beach and 
singing around a campfire.   These experiences will have taken the 
children out of their comfort zone and are essential for their personal 
growth as they develop an appetite for trying new things.    Visit the 
school’s website or Facebook page to see some of the amazing photos 
of the children - Pensarn Harbour Residential 2023. We also would 
like to extend our gratitude to the Up and Under Foundation who have 
pledged some funds to help some of our parents with the cost of this 
trip. 
 
The parish council have very kindly purchased a coin for each of the 
children to commemorate the King’s Coronation.   The children will be 
bringing these home with them today.     On Monday, the school will be 
closed for the bank holiday to commemorate the King’s Coronation.   
The children have been busy over the last three weeks working on 
projects which will improve our playground and attract more wildlife 
into our grounds.    Some of the children’s work will be on display in 
church for the next two weeks.   There are several pictures on our 
Facebook Page and in the gallery items which can be found at the 
bottom right hand side of the home page on the school’s website. 
 
On Saturday 13th, the village community will be hosting the 
Warmingham Wakes.  The Wakes are an important part of the village 
life.  As the school is part of the village, it is important that as many 
children join us on the day.  If your child is unable to join us, could you 
please let me know.    There is more information about times later in 
the newsletter. 
 
Have a wonderful weekend celebrating the King’s Coronation with 
your family and friends. 
 
Kind regards, 
 

 
Kate Appleby 
Principal of Warmingham CE Primary 
Proud member of the Rural Church Schools Academy Trust 
 
 

http://www.warminghamce.cheshire.sch.uk/
https://www.warminghamce.cheshire.sch.uk/work/pensarn-harbour-residential/81665
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Warmingham Wakes 
On the afternoon of Saturday 13th May, the children in year 1-6 
will be singing at the Warmingham Wakes, they will be singing 

songs that they have been working on with Mrs Henry.  Our 
Maypole Dancers have been working hard with Mrs Allen, and 

are also looking forward to performing their dances. Sophie and 
Millie will be opening the Wakes, and some of our children are 

in the Queen’s Retinue 
 

The Wakes are an important part of the village life. As the school 
is part of the village, it is important that as many children join us 
on the day. If your child is unable to join us, could you please let 

Mrs Appleby know.  
There is a school spider survey to let us know if you can attend. 

 
Sophie and Millie will be opening the Wakes at 1:30pm 

The children from year 1-6 will be singing at 1.50pm - school 
uniform please 

Maypole Dancing will be performing at 3.00pm – PE Kit please 
 

Our PTA will be running the BBQ and Jazzy Jars stalls – have you 
started filling your jazzy jars? 

 
PTA News 

Next Friday 12th May, the children can wear their own clothes in 
exchange for a jazzy jar for the stall they are running at the 

Wakes next Saturday. 
 

The committee will be hosting their annual AGM on  
24th May 2023 @ 7pm 

Bear’s Paw 
 

Claire Henry will be stepping down as chair but will be continuing 
to help raise money for the children.    Would you be interested in 

running our PTA?   At the AGM, we would like to discuss the 
possibility of having one class representative for each class who 
will help the chair co-ordinate events rather than it all falling on 

the three parents who run the committee.   Perhaps, classes could 
take it in turns to run events over the course of the year? 

 
I’m sure you’ll join me in thanking Claire for her time and 

dedication over the last couple of years. 
 

 

 
 
 

Lunch Menu  
The new spring and summer menu will be starting on 15th May.  

 
A copy can be found at the end of the newsletter, on the school’s 

website and on the notice board in the playground.  
 

Proposed Changes to the School Day 
 

Have you completed the survey on school spider? 
The consultation finishes next Friday, the 12th of May 2023.  

http://www.warminghamce.cheshire.sch.uk/
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Message from Reverend Paul 
 

What an exciting May we have to look forward to.   It will start with 
the Coronation of King Charles III at Westminster Abbey on 
Saturday 6th May.   This is of course, a hugely significant event for 
our nation and the Church of England in particular.   This Christian 
service, in which His Majesty will be anointed as King, is rooted in 
longstanding tradition and Christian symbolism.   The Archbishop of 
Canterbury will lead the service, where King Charles will make his 
Coronation Oath and be anointed as King with Chrism oil from 
Jerusalem.   His Majesty will be presented with the Sovereign’s Orb 
and Sovereign’s Sceptre before the Archbishop of Canterbury places 
the crown of King Edward on King Charles.   After this, the King will 
move to the throne.    
 
This momentous service will help us to reflect upon the King’s role today and look towards the future.   
Let us offer prayers for all those involved in the significant day and especially let us pray for King 
Charles III and the Royal Family.   Over the Coronation weekend, as we sing our national anthem, we 
can see the words as a prayer. 
 
On the 7th of May, both churches will be hosting services, which will commemorate King Charles III 
Coronation.   In St Leonard’s Church, the service will be at 11.30am and will be followed by 
celebratory Bubbly and Cake.   At St Peter’s, the service will be at 10.45am and will be followed by a 
community picnic (Bring your own) where we will celebrate with fun and games. 
 
Post Coronation, the celebrations continue with the theme for Warmingham Wakes on 13th May being 
the Coronation.   This promises to be an amazing event and you are warmly invited to join us. 
 
The sense of community continues in the ‘Thy Kingdom Come’ prayer event.   This takes place over ten 
days from Ascension to Pentecost (18th28th May 2023).   This is a worldwide, cross church prayer 
movement, initiated by the Archbishops of Canterbury and York.   This will bring together more than a 
million Christians to pray.   The Churches of St Leonard’s and St Peter’s will be running three ‘Prayer 
and a Brew’ gatherings to bring us together in prayer.   They are: 19th May 11am-12noon; 22nd May 
1.30- 2.30pm and 24th May 11am-12noon.   They are all at Minshull Vernon Community Hall. 
 
This year’s Thy Kingdom Come theme is ‘Praying and Living the Kingdom’ which invites participants 
to pray for others, and ‘love thy neighbour’.   His Majesty’s Coronation with its themes celebrating 
community, faith, and service, truly reflect what it is to love others.   As we celebrate His Majesty’s 
Coronation, let us resolve to live Jesus’ command to Love God, Our neighbours and ourselves. 
 
God bless, 
Reverend Paul. 

 
  

http://www.warminghamce.cheshire.sch.uk/
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Let Your Light Shine – Out of School Achievements 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 

  

Chloe competed in a football tournament. 
Ivy achieved her stage 2 in swimming. 
Ellie was awarded Dancer of the Week. 

Well done girls. 
 

http://www.warminghamce.cheshire.sch.uk/
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Summer Term 2023 
22nd May - Study Theme Exhibition (Home Learning due in) – Parents Welcome 

7th to 8th June – KS1 Residential to Delamere 
13th June – EYFS/KS1 Liverpool Philharmonic 

15th June – KS2 Halle at Bridgewater Hall, Manchester 
4th July – SENS Day 

7th July – Sports’ Day 
11th July - Otters and Hedgehogs at Blue Planet Aquarium 

12th July – RCSAT Games Tournament for Y5/6 
13th July – KS2 End of Year Production – 2pm and 6pm 

14th July – Reserve Sports’ Day 
17th July - Study Theme Exhibition (Home Learning due in) – Parents Welcome 

18th July – STAR Picnic Day 
19th July – Leavers’ Service at 10am – All Welcome 

 
TERM Dates & INSET Days 

New dates or changes to previously advertised dates are shown in bold. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

http://www.warminghamce.cheshire.sch.uk/
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www.warminghamce.cheshire.sch.uk 

 

http://www.warminghamce.cheshire.sch.uk/

